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Members Present:
Lowry Snow, Chair
Rep Jordan Teuscher, Chair 
Mayor Dawn Ramsey
April Cooper
Senator Jerry Stevenson
Mayor Troy Walker
Jenny Wilson

Members Absent:








Staff, Consultants, and Presenters in Attendance:
Michael Ambre				POMSLA
Nick Duerksen					POMSLA
Don Willie					POMSLA
Cee Cee Niederhauser			DFCM
Steve Kellenberg				Kellenberg Studio
Jacey Skinner					Ballard Spahr
Jay Hardy					Colmena Group
Patrick Gilligan				The Point Partners
Robert Booth					The Point Partners
Tori Hooper					USHE

Members of the Public in Attendance:

Angie Parkin
Rob Beck
Jack Purdue
Jacob Scholl
Eric Isom
Dillan Fitzgerald


On Wednesday, May 14, 2025 the Point of the Mountain State Land Authority Board held a meeting at the Utah State Capital Building, Room 445.  A virtual meeting option was available for those who attended remotely via the Zoom Meeting Platform.

	https://utah-gov.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_GGBTxDhCSbmTW8zwRcUdOg 

The meeting was called to order at 10:07 AM.


· WELCOME
Chair Lowry Snow welcomed board members and the public noting that several board members were joining virtually including Co-Chair Jordan Teuscher.   


· PUBLIC COMMENT
Chair Snow opened the floor for public comments, emphasizing The Point's role as a community-centered project and the vital importance of public input.

Angie Parkin shared information about Dr. Joseph Moore from the University of Utah, who is recognized for his expertise in establishing geothermal energy systems in several campus buildings. Dr. Moore has offered to introduce Cary Smith to the board. Mr. Smith is the owner of Sound Geothermal Corporation and has designed geothermal heating and cooling systems at the University. Ms. Parkin emphasized that incorporating this clean energy technology would be advantageous for The Point, particularly given the project's goal of attracting forward-thinking initiatives. Senator Stevenson welcomed the potential involvement of both Dr. Moore and Cary Smith. Chair Snow directed Ms. Parkin to follow up with the POMSLA Executive Director regarding this opportunity.

Dillan Fitzgerald also advocated for incorporating geothermal energy at The Point and endorsed Cary Smith as a valuable consultant for the board. He was likewise referred to Director Ambre for further coordination.


· RECOGNITION OF FORMER BOARD MEMBERS
Chair Snow expressed appreciation to recent outgoing board members Sen. Lincoln Fillmore, Ryan Starks and Rep. Jefferson Moss for their dedicated service to the board and presented them with a commemorative plaque and acknowledgment of their contributions.

Senator Stevenson, and Mayor Ramsey thanked the outgoing board members for their service on this multi-generational project and their continued commitment to supporting it in their future roles.


· MINUTES OF THE APRIL 9, 2025 BOARD MEETING
Chair Snow asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the April 9, 2025 meeting.

	MOTION:	Mayor Walker moved to approve the minutes of the April 9, 2025 board meeting. The motion was seconded by Mayor Wilson and passed unanimously.


· FINANCIAL UPDATE
Director of Operations Don Willie presented the Operating and Internal Expenses Report and highlighted some proposed changes to the budget which should carry us through the fiscal year ending June 30, 2025. Mr. Willie indicated we are in a strong financial position.  At this point in the year, we typically expect to have 17% of our budget remaining but we’re running well above that target amount.  Key expenditures for the month included the payment for the Jordan Valley Water Conservancy invoice and some additional spending for the exhibits, displays and awards category.  We made budget adjustments for technology expenses by the addition al $3,000 to cover increased data processing charges related to technology needs for new staff hired this year as well as a budget increase for land acquisition and Improvements to cover construction costs for the outfall pipe project which is now underway.

The FY2026 budget will include adjustments for staffing, technology fees, and capital expenditures.  We will see increases for contractual services with the redesign of our website, additional funding for partnering meetings, the ongoing water bill, and conventions, seminars and workshops. The budget increases will cover any areas that were overspent this year so that we can remain on budget. There will have an additional water bill for the new year with East Jordan Irrigation added to the budget as well as some miscellaneous expenses included to take care of any additional invoicing that may occur from DFCM to the Point of the Mountain. We are carrying forward a $330,000 grant for public art from the previous year.  Our total budget will ensure we have the flexibility and revenues to accomplish our jobs effectively.  

Chair Teuscher inquired about the organization's current funding sources and capital expenditure status. Mr. Willie clarified that the organization received a one-time legislative appropriation of approximately $10 million, in addition to an annual appropriation of $1.753 million. He noted that lease revenue from the site is also incorporated into the overall funding structure.

Chair Teuscher asked about the organization's operational sustainability at the current $3 million annual expenditure level, Mr. Willie provided a financial forecast based on historical spending patterns. He explained that in previous years, the organization has typically utilized slightly more than half of its available budget. Based on current funding levels and projected expenditures, Mr. Willie indicated that the organization should be able to maintain operations for approximately two to three years under the existing funding structure.

The board and finance committee members expressed their support for the April budget report and proposed new FY26 budget.

	MOTION:	Mayor Walker moved that we approve the proposed 2025 changes to the budget.  The motion was approved by Senator Stevenson and passed unanimously


· DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Executive Director Michael Ambre provided a progress update on The Point project.  Progress was noted on the following items:
· Critical backbone infrastructure current work progress for onsite infrastructure including storm water, clearing grub and surcharge.
· The following package requires bidding:  water tank, transmission lines, bridge structure over Porter Rockwell and River to Range improvements including road landscapes.
· Project Schedule – DFCM has initiated a solicitation process for the water tank and transmission lines to establish a shortlist of qualified contractors.  We are hoping we can proceed with bidding in late June.
· The bridge structure is scheduled to bid in August.  Once we have compiled all the costs we will reconcile the expenditures against the $165 million revolving loan fund and adjust accordingly concerning River to Range and streetscapes.
· Update of right of way acquisition – We have signed the purchase and sale agreement with the owners planning to sign later today.  
· We have met with Bluffdale City and their contractor for discussions concerning the stormwater outfall pipe. We have finalized the cost sharing agreement and ready for signature.
· Sub Campus Entertainment Venue – the pledge agreement will be finalized by the end of the day.
· PID Governing Documents ready for finalization
· Sub-Campus DDA is being modified and sent to TPP for final approvals.
· Ground lease documents sent over to TPP for approval
· Director Ambre met with Steve Winthrup concerning a for sale product as a 50-acre condominium project as we work with the legislature on an affordable housing initiative. We will look at these options in the future.
· We are working with HR to hire an administrative assistant.

Chair Snow noted the progress of the project and expressed appreciation to Director Ambre and his staff for executing on leadership directive to move the project forward.	


· EXECUTIVE SESSION
Chair Snow recommended the board go into closed session pursuant to Utah Code 52-4-205(1)(a) and (d).  The board will convene in room 450 for the closed session and will return to the main session if any action is needed.  He asked for a motion to move into executive session.

	MOTION:	Mayor Walker moved that the board move into a closed executive session. The motion was seconded by Mayor Wilson and passed with every member voting in the affirmative.

The board moved into closed session at 10:59 AM

The board returned to public session at 12:19 pm and Chair Snow asked for a motion to return to public session.

	MOTION:	Mayor Walker moved that the board return to public session. The motion was seconded by Mayor Wilson and passed with every member voting in the affirmative.


· PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO PUBLIC INFRASTRUCTURE DISTRICT (PID) GOVERNING DOCUMENTS
Chair Snow explained on June 11, 2024, the board approved the creation of up to nine public infrastructure districts and created governing documents. Today, the board will consider proposed amendments to the original document. 

Jacey Skinner introduced the resolution making specific amendments to the PID Governing Documents and noted the following changes:
1. The previous document contained an error in which the entire Point project was included rather than just Phase 1. This document properly defines the PID boundary to encompass only Phase 1, along with the sub-campus agreement, which is about 103 acres total.

2. The original PID Governing Document established five trustee positions. While four positions were filled initially, the fifth position was designated to be appointed at a later date. This fifth trustee position will now be permanently assigned to the Executive Director of the Point of the Mountain State Land Authority (currently Michael Ambre) or his designee.

A public notice of the resolution was given to comply with statutory requirements. As requested by board members, Ms. Skinner read the resolution in the meeting.

THE POINT OF THE MOUNTAIN STATE LAND AUTHORITY BOARD RESOLUTION
Authorizing an amendment to the annexation area for 
The Point Phase 1 Public Infrastructure Districts 1 through 9

Resolution 2025-03
Approved by Resolution of 
The Point of the Mountain State Land Authority Board
May 14, 2025

A RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD (THE “BOARD”) OF THE POINT OF THE MOUNTAIN STATE LAND AUTHORITY (“POMSLA”) AMENDING THE ANNEXATION AREA ATTACHED AS EXHIBIT C OF THE GOVERNING DOCUMENT OF THE DISTRICTS; AND RELATED MATTERS.
WHEREAS, on June 11, 2024, POMSLA approved of the creation of up to nine public infrastructure districts pursuant to the Public Infrastructure District Act, Title 17D, Chapter 4, Utah Code Annotated 1953, as amended (the “PID Act”) and relevant portions of the Limited Purpose Local Government Entities - Special Districts, Title 17B (together with the PID Act, the “District Act”) and the Point of the Mountain State Land Authority Act, Title 11, Chapter 59, Utah Code Annotated 1953, as amended (the “POMSLA Act” and together with the District Act, the “Act”) within the boundaries of the Point of the Mountain State Land (as defined in the POMSLA Act) and approved an annexation area which the Districts are approved to annex into therein (“Annexation Area”); and
WHEREAS, pursuant to 17D-4-201(3) of the Act, a District may annex an area outside of the boundaries of such District, by adoption of a resolution of the Board and with consent of 100% of all surface property owners within the area proposed to be annexed into the Districts if the governing document authorizes the District board to annex such area without future consent of the creating entity; and
WHEREAS, the Districts are governed in accordance with the District Act and the terms of a governing document (the “Governing Document”), which was adopted by the Board on June 11, 2024; and
WHEREAS, POMSLA and the Districts desire to amend the legal description of the annexation area attached as Exhibit A of the Governing Document and the map of the annexation area attached as Exhibit C of the Governing Document; and
WHEREAS, POMSLA and the Districts desire to amend the makeup of the Board of Trustees to include the Executive Director of POMSLA; and
WHEREAS, pursuant to the District Act, a governing document may be amended by resolutions adopted by the creating entity and the district approving such amendment; and
WHEREAS, it is anticipated that hereafter the District will adopt resolutions approving the amendments contemplated herein.
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD, AS FOLLOWS:
1.	Terms defined in the foregoing recitals shall have the same meaning when used herein.  All action heretofore taken (not inconsistent with the provisions of this Resolution) by the Board directed toward the amendments contemplated herein, are hereby ratified, approved and confirmed.
2.	It is hereby found and determined by the Board that the annexation of any portion of the Annexation Area is appropriate to the general welfare, order and security of the development of the Point of the Mountain State Land Authority.
3.	Exhibit A of the Governing Document and Exhibit C of the Governing Document is hereby amended as provided in Exhibit B hereto.  
4. 	The Executive Director of POMSLA shall be a member of the Board of Trustees of the Districts. 
4.	If any section, paragraph, clause or provision of this Resolution shall for any reason be held to be invalid or unenforceable, the invalidity or unenforceability of such section, paragraph, clause or provision shall not affect any of the remaining provisions of this Resolution.
5.	All acts, orders and resolutions, and parts thereof in conflict with this Resolution be, and the same are hereby, rescinded.
6. 	Prior to recordation of a certificate of annexation for the Districts, POMSLA does hereby authorize the Board to make any corrections, deletions, or additions to the Governing Document or any other document herein authorized and approved (including, but not limited to, corrections to the property descriptions therein contained) which may be necessary to conform the same to the intent hereof, to correct errors or omissions therein, to complete the same, to remove ambiguities therefrom, or to conform the same to other provisions of said instruments, to the provisions of this Resolution or any resolution adopted by the Board or the provisions of the laws of the State of Utah or the United States.
7.	This resolution shall take effect immediately. 
PASSED AND ADOPTED by the Board of the Point of the Mountain State Land Authority, this May 14th, 2025.
POINT OF THE MOUNTAIN STATE LAND AUTHORITY
Chair Snow asked for a motion

	MOTION:	Mayor Wilson moved that we support the resolution 2025-03 as read and that we adopt the proposed amendments to the Public Infrastructure District Governing Documents.  The motion was seconded by Mayor Walker.

Speaking to the Motion:
Mayor Ramsey requested that any resolution requiring a vote be sent to the board in time for review before the meeting.

Chair Teuscher stated he would not support the resolution, citing concerns about errors in the previous version and emphasizing the need for proper due diligence before proceeding to a vote.

	VOTING ON THE MOTION:
	
	Mayor Dawn Ramsey		Aye
	Mayor Jenny Wilson		Aye
[bookmark: _GoBack]	Mayor Troy Walker		Aye
	Sen. Jerry Stevenson		Aye
	Chair Lowry Snow		Aye
	Chair Jordan Teuscher 	Nay
	April Cooper			Absent

	The motion carried and the resolution was approved.


· APPOINTMENT OF LAND AUTHORITY REPRESENTATIVE TO PID BOARDS
It was noted that the appointment of Executive Director Michael Ambre was approved in the previous action and an additional vote was not needed

· ADJOURNMENT
Chair Snow asked for a motion to adjourn. 

	MOTION: 	Sen Stevenson moved to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Mayor Wilson and passed unanimously.


The meeting ended at 12:33 PM
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